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St Bernadette’s RCP Newsletter


2nd February 2018
50th Anniversary Year


	Punctuality and Attendance

There have been 12 occasions of late arrivals this week. Please remember school doors open at 8:45 and close at 8:55

This week’s attendance

Buttons            94.95%
Smarties          96.62%
Year1                97.78%
Year 1/ 2          97.32%
Year 2              99.64%
Year 3               98.15%
Year 3/ 4          90.36%
Year 4               99.62%
Year 5               97.41%
Year 5/ 6           95.24%
Year 6                98.52%
Whole School    96.91%


Learners of the week

Reception Buttons Class


Matilda Bibby
Reception Smarties Class


Ollie Davenport
Miss Horrocks’ Class



Harry Marshall
Mrs Sutcliffe’s Class



Ethan Brower

Mrs Gallagher’s Class


Leo Hunter

Miss Boucher’s Class



Annabel Doyle


Mrs O’Donnell’s Class


Florence Howarth


Mrs Boyle & Mrs Taylor’s Class

Martha Nuttall
Mrs Moynihan’s Class


Katie Howarth


Mrs Mills’s Class



Ethan Owens
Mrs Garvani’s Class



Archie Hartley
Winning House
John
50th Anniversary Mass

Thank you to everyone who came along last Friday to help us celebrate. It was a very special evening.

Book Week

Thank you to everyone who has helped make this week such a success. The sales at the book fair have been record breaking - earning school a very healthy commission towards books for school.  Breakfast with a book was a lovely start to the day on Wednesday, and on Thursday the juniors shared books with the infants in a reading session which was enjoyed by everyone. We look forward to World Book Day on Thursday 1st March when we will be dressing up as a “book character”.

Contact Details

Please remember to update your contact details. Have you moved house or changed your phone number. Are your emergency contact details correct. It is vital that we can contact a responsible adult in the case of emergency.

Breakfast & After School Bookings

Bookings are now live for the next half term until Easter break. If you are paying by childcare vouchers please make sure you email your request through to Miss Warwick at stbernadettesOOHC@gmail.com to confirm your places. 
Junior Disco

The PTA invite the Junior children to a disco in school on Friday 9th February 6.30-8.00. This is open to all St Bernadette’s junior children and will be fully supervised. Cost is £3.00 each to be paid on the door.

Mini Vinnie’s Food Bank
We would like to express our sincere thanks for the overwhelming amount of donations in January, which we know was so much appreciated by the food bank - post Christmas. Your generosity makes a real difference to some people’s lives. Thank you.

We are again collecting non-perishable food items on Tuesday (first Tuesday of the month).

Appointments with Teachers

Much though teachers are always happy and willing to meet parents, if they do so when the children are arriving in the morning, or prior to that when they are setting up for the day ahead, it can delay the start of class and learning. If you need to speak with a teacher about any matter we would encourage you to make an appointment so that your concerns can be given the time they deserve. Please ask at the office for a call back from the teacher to arrange a mutually convenient appointment. Thank you.

Diary Dates for Spring Term
Wednesday 14th February

Ash Wednesday. School going to mass at church 11.00am
Friday 16th February


Close for half term at 3.30pm
Monday 26th February

Reopen for Spring Term 2
Thursday 1st March


World Book Day – Dress up as a Book Character

Sunday 4th March


Year 3 Sacramental Meeting – 12.15pm

Friday 9th March


Mothers’ Day Coffee Morning – details to follow






Ramsbottom Music Festival – Choir

Thursday 15th March


Year 3 Reconciliation Service 6.30pm – Church

Thursday 22nd March

Parent’s Afternoon/Evening – details to follow

Monday 26th March


Holy Week
Thursday 29th March


School Finishes for Easter Break – 1.30pm
Monday 16th April


Back to school






Feast Day of St Bernadette

Saturday 21st April


Children of Bury Sing

Sunday 29th April


Year 3 Sacramental Meeting

Saturday 5th May


Year 3 First Holy Communion 11.00am & 2.00pm

Sunday 13th May


Year 3 Celebration Mass – 11.00am

Friday 25th May


Finish for half term – 3.30pm

Monday 4th June


Back to School

Monday 4th June to 


Year 6 Residential Trip to Robinwood Activity Centre


Wednesday 6th June
Thursday 14th June


Sports Day

Wednesday 18th July


Finish for Summer at 1.30pm[image: image1.png]



“The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more that you learn, the more places you'll go.”


  ― (� HYPERLINK "https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/61105.Dr_Seuss" �Dr. Seuss�, � HYPERLINK "https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/2333951" �I Can Read With My Eyes Shut!�)


My thanks to all our parents who were able to pop in for our “Breakfast With A Book” day this week, and to parents of Year 6 pupils who came to a presentation about the Summer “SATS” tests. As always, the support at this school is really appreciated. Whilst the weather may be improving and it is just starting to get lighter, we have still requested of the council that we get the pavement gritted – or grit boxes left close to the school, also pointing out the unevenness of the public pavement. Unfortunately, the council have not responded favourably with the request and they referred us simply to their own gritting plan and places where current grit boxes are! My thanks also this week to the staff who completed paediatric first aid training. We now have almost every employee here trained in first aid, as well as every single member of staff having undertaken extensive child protection and safeguarding training this year. These, along with a long list of training in other subjects and areas (often in the evenings or even weekends) illustrate the amount of time given by staff & Governors behind the scenes. My thanks to them all! 


Andy Dickinson - Headteacher











